
   Confirmation 

   Saturday night, June 4, overflowed with joy! Of course our festival of    

   Shavuot is always a special day, but particularly so when we mark the  

   Confirmation of our students who continued their formal Jewish 

   education through tenth grade. It is truly one of the great blessings of  

   my rabbinate to teach the Confirmation class, to get to know these  

   teenagers even better as individuals and as a group, to study together,   

   to laugh together, to wrestle together. I am privileged to share their 

lives in this intense way at this intense time in their lives. Through their study, their actions, and 

their example, these four amazing young adults have confirmed their place as leaders of our 

congregation. Mazal tov to Shawn Kaufman, Ella Silverman, Dante Spivak, Solomon Zive and 

their families! 
  

The service they led that evening provided further ñconfirmationò of the firm foundation on which 

our future rests. They chose English readings and reflections that represented their emotions and 

their thoughts about where they are now. They skillfully led the vast majority of the service. They 

all wrote brief pieces identifying important components of their Jewish identities, and shared 

longer talks about parts of their journey that are particularly meaningful to them. They agreed to 

share their words here: I hope you will find them as moving as I did. 
 

Mazal tov to the confirmands of 5782!  For more information and registration materials for the 

next Confirmation class and Teen Oasis programs that will be starting in the fall, please contact 

me (rabbiken@templechayaishalom.org) or Jeri Robins 

(education@templechayaishalom.org).  
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Solomon Zive  
As I have gotten older, my 
Jewish education has gotten 
more meaningful to me. In the 
first 7 years, I didnôt mind 
coming to Hebrew school. 
Sunday morningsé 
Continued on Page 10 

Shawn Kaufman 

Growing up at TCS I learned 

that I should pray, help others, 

and follow the commandments. 

This includes what rules we 

Jews may follow more closely, 

and how to be charitable. 

 Continued on Pages 6 

Dante Spivak 
As life goes on a lot of questions 
can arise that can really make 
one wonder: why am I doing 
this? In these past months 
becoming confirmed hasé 
Continued on Page 8 

Ella Silverman 
The Torah portion that is read 
on Shavuot every year is about 
receiving the 10 command-
ments. The 10 commandments 
are, at initial glance, a set of 
rules for all Jewish people to...  
Continued on Pages 7  
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Celebrating the Wedding of 

David Rothberg and Annie Braudy! 
Friday, August 26, 2022, 6:30 pm 

Shabbat NaShirah Service 
followed by Potluck Shabbat Dinner 

Weôd like to invite you to Shabbat services on August 26th. You are always invited 

to services, of course, but weôre extending this special invitation as this service and 

potluck dinner following will serve as the TCS celebration of our wedding. Weôre 

getting married in a small ceremony on August 14th and canôt have you all there, 

so we want to celebrate with our TCS family in this way. 
 

Weôre calling this event a Sheva Brachot Shabbat Celebration. Sheva Brachot means 

ñSeven Blessings,ò which refers to a series of blessings over the bride and groom that 

are central to the Jewish wedding ceremony. These blessings are also said at festive 

celebrations for the week following the wedding, also called Sheva Brachot. Itôs a 

way to continue to celebrate after the day of the wedding. Weôre adapting this custom 

to have the TCS Sheva Brachot celebration after our honeymoon. 
 

The custom is for there to be at least one ñnew faceò at each Sheva Brachot celebration 

who wasnôt at the wedding ceremony, to bring the joy of sharing the new marriage with 

an additional friend. The TCS Sheva Brachot will give us a sea of ñnew facesò with 

whom we canôt wait to celebrate. 

Kol tuv/All the best, 

Annie and David 



   From Criag Barger 

   At Shabbat services on June 17, 2022, I had the privilege of facilitating the 

   installation of our Board of Directors for Fiscal Year 2023 and a celebration of 

   our TCS volunteers. 
 

Your Board and Executive Board consists of seventeen talented and very invested synagogue 

members. Each one brings an expertise, a willingness to assume a leadership role and a 

diligent work ethic to our community. I am honored to serve as your President and to work 

closely with your board. For Fiscal Year 2023, members of the Executive Board include: 

Vice Presidents - Adam Kempner, Jennifer Delaney & Joshua Slovin, Treasurer - Rhonda 

Jellenik, Financial Secretary - Marcia Hicks, Secretary - Elaine Barger and Members of the 

General Board - Ruth Albert, Mike Cohen, Alycia Dancey, Joe Emerson, Rhonda Fleming, 

Adam Garber, Marti McIntosh, Kim Rosen, Frani Spivak & Howard Wiseman 
 

I also need to acknowledge and thank members of the Board who have retired this year: 

Bob Dichter, Michael Rauch, Sheri Weintraub and special thanks to our retiring 

Treasurer, David Reichman, who has been a tremendous asset to this community. 
 

The second part of the service on the 17th was an opportunity for us to acknowledge and 

thank the TCS volunteers who help to make this community so special. Would you be 

surprised when I tell you that we have sixteen (16) internally focused standing committees, 

clubs and groups? These provide opportunities for congregants to engage in activities that 

benefit not only individual members, but our community as a whole. Former President Bill 

Clinton said of volunteers, ñVolunteering is an act of heroism on a grand scale, and it matters 

profoundly. It does more than help people beat the odds, it changes the odds.ò 
 

I want to express our gratitude and appreciation to the Brotherhood, the Sisterhood, Senior 

Chai, the School Committee, the Youth Committee, TeCSY, the Ritual Committee, Mitzvah 

Meals volunteers, the Security Committee, House Committee and the IT committee. Thank 

you to the T.O.R.C.H. Committee which has been addressing food insecurities in our 

contiguous cities and towns. A thank you to the volunteers who have reintroduced Oneg as we 

exit from the pandemic. Thank you to the individual volunteers who help us arrange the 

seating in the sanctuary, the tables in the multi-purpose room for SULAM, Torah Study, 

pot-luck dinners and Oneg. Special shout outs to the Membership Committee for the creation 

of a marketing plan which has helped to attract new families and to the Ad Hoc Reopening 

Task Force which did a remarkable job guiding us through the two years plus of the Covid 

pandemic. 
 

The culture of philanthropy at Temple Chayai Shalom extends well beyond your financial 

support. We sincerely and deeply appreciate your volunteer activities which help to create a 

warm and welcoming community. If you were not able to attend the service on the 17th, 

please pick up your gift bag, in the foyer, as a small token of our gratitude. 
 

In conclusion, I am reminded of a quote from Kurek Ashley, ñThe quality of your life will be 

determined by the quality of your contribution. When you work to improve the lives of others, 

your life improves automatically.ò 

I thank you all for being part of our family. 
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   Summer Fun and Resources for Jewish Learning 

   As the summer begins, I want to thank you for sharing your students with us and for     

   your patience and understanding and humor as we adapted to another year of living  

   through and with Covid. We masked, we tested, we quarantined, we Zoomed, and we  

   learned. We built community in person and ran some really special programs, including 

grade-based Family Education and events for families with young children. We loved seeing kids of 

all ages laugh with magician Mike Bent and squeal with delight at our Passover Escape from Egypt 

activity. 
 

Looking toward next year, if you have not yet registered your student(s) for SULAM or Gesher, 

please do so as soon as possible. The process is very straight-forward, with three easy steps! Fill in an 

online form, complete the health form and drop it off or return it to Denise Morgan, and pay the 

registration fee. We do a lot of preparation during the summer and it is much easier with accurate 

headcounts. In addition, if you have any friends for whom Temple Chayai Shalom could be a great fit, 

send them our way!  
 

Even as the longer, lazier days without school are ahead of us, there are ways to continue to 

incorporate Jewish learning. Sign up for the weekly emails from the Union for Reform Judaism, 

such as Ten Minutes of Torah, which will arrive in your inbox on Mondays and give you something to 

learn and talk about at the dinner table. PJ Library is another wonderful resource, as is 18 Doors 

(formerly Interfaith Family). Want some books to read over the summer? Please let me know and we 

can schedule a time for you to come by TCS and borrow some books from our school library. Take a 

few minutes on Friday night to light Shabbat candles and say the blessings. Of course, services 

continue in July and August, as well, so check out the weekly email for times.  
 

What will I be doing over the summer? I will also be getting some rest and hope to spend many days 

at the beach, relaxing, as well as visiting with family and enjoying the warm weather. Rabbi Ken, 

David, and I have already spent some time assessing how to structure the sequence of Hebrew prayers 

that we are teaching in SULAM and Gesher to better meet our learning goals. We are planning to 

reintroduce a Young Explorers program for preschoolers, aged 3-5, which will meet once a month, in 

addition to our Young Family events. Next year promises to be our best year yet and we will look 

forward to welcoming you all back to SULAM on September 11th or Gesher on September 14th. 
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Gift from 7th grade Bônai Mitzvah Class     

Each year, it is customary for the bônai mitzvah class to give a gift to the 

temple and a plaque is hung in the sanctuary. Earlier this year, we met with 

the 7th grade class, via Zoom, to discuss what was important to them to gift 

to TCS. They wanted something interactive to be able to use when they 

were outside. The Board approved a basketball hoop which was installed in 

May (a huge thank you to Adam and Abe Kempner who led the installation 

of the hoop). We hope everyone at TCS can enjoy something new outside as 

a community and take full advantage of the basketball hoop and basketballs 

purchased by the 2021-2022 bônai mitzvah class.   
  

Sara Kaufman and Marci Slovin 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdLMnYGHWqlvmpTiwkIcMwhfkVSLpW4s-8gcgWekMB19s-PrA/viewform
https://chayaishalom.org/wp-content/uploads/sites/84/2022/07/newsletter-5783-Student-Medical-Release-Form-1.pdf
https://templechayaishalom.mypaysimple.com/s/sulam-gesher-registration-20222023-5783
https://www.reformjudaism.org/subscribe-rj
https://pjlibrary.org/beyond-books/pjblog
https://18doors.org/families/
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Sisterhood Newsé..  
TCS Sisterhood celebrated a great year of programming and ended the year with the installation of 

the 2022-2023 Board with a fun summer solstice party on June 21st.  

Please join us in welcoming our 22/23 Sisterhood Board 

Co-Presidents: Rachel Colchamiro and Teresa Kempner 

Treasurer: Jen Delaney 

Secretary: Beth Herr 

Membership: Maggie Yarlas 

Lifetime Membership: Jen Faber 

Communications: Sandy Newfield 

Programming: Sharon Balkman and Rhonda Fleming 

Advisory Board: Michaela Farber, Erica Marzella, Myra Lapides, Elissa Cohen, Tracey Pavao 
 

We can't wait for next year to start!  

Keep your eyes out for details for a Sisterhood pool party 

coming up in August and our annual Kick Off event on 

Sunday afternoon, October 2nd. We'll be sharing 

reminders this summer about Sisterhood membership for 

next year. We are looking forward to many exciting events 

coming up and hope you'll join us! 












